 Kincardine United Church Administration Committee Meeting 
Tuesday, January 23, 2018 
The Administration Committee of Kincardine United Church was called to meet on Tuesday, January 23, 2018 in the Resource Room. Members present were Rod Coates, Gord Dunbar, Ralph Knowles, Dotty McClelland, Gregg McClelland, John Phillips and Ron Smith. 

Regrets: Jack Nancekivell 

1. Call to Order 
Gregg McClelland called the meeting to order at 10 AM. 

2. Opening Prayer 
Gregg McClelland opened the meeting with a brief prayer. 

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting – January 5, 2018 
The minutes of the previous meeting were not available for approval. 

4. Correspondence 
Ron Smith presented a letter requesting use of the church’s chairs for a park wedding, the committee consensus being to decline the request. 

5. Treasurer’s Report 
The financial statement for the period ending December 31st (2017 year-end final), provided for the meeting by Liz Dillman, was reviewed. Some minor changes arising from year-end transactions are now included, as well as some updates to the Hope Menu item list. 

6. Envelope Steward’s Report 
John Phillips was welcomed as the new Envelope Steward. 

Rod Coates said that there are now 73 PAR subscribers and about 42 envelope users, which means that on any given Sunday much of the congregation does not have any contribution to the offering plate. He suggested we consider the possibility of phasing out the offering collection during the worship service while still recognizing contributions of time, talent & treasure from the congregation. Gord Dunbar said that this was done at one of his previous pastoral charges, resulting in no difference to the donations received. It was agreed that we would think this over and bring back to the next meeting for additional consideration. 

7. Property Report 
Ron Smith provided an update on the Learning Centre upper floor washroom doors, which were reversed last week and now open outward. Some additional repair work on the adjacent walls is required. Ralph Knowles reported that estimates are being obtained for the repair and painting of the east wall, as well as patching and painting of the ceiling in this corridor from previous water damage. Administration Committee, 23 January 2018 Page 2 of 3 

8. Trustees Report 
No report. 

9. Old Business 
a) Shortage of Spare Keys 
Gregg McClelland reported on the church key status, referring to a previous update provided by Donna Mowry. Rod Coates reported that the only problem area is the availability of a spare key to the Finance Room. It was suggested that we have a list of the number of spare keys to review for the next meeting. 

b) New Membership Computer Program 
Rod Coates provided a brief update on the Power Church software program, noting that membership information still requires updating. He said that the program provides options to list skills, which – as an example - would be a useful place to document talents required by the Property Ministry Team to maintain the church. 

c) Task List Review 
Rod Coates asked for a brief update on the status of Administration Committee tasks, as part of the oversight he is providing on behalf of Council, and referencing the list provided by Administration (through Donna Mowry) in June 2017. Gregg agreed to do some additional follow-up and assignments on the outstanding task items. 

d) Kitchen Oversight 
Dotty McClelland reported that she and Donna Mowry have agreed to provide oversight for the kitchen. An initial step taken is to put signs on the refrigerators with instructions for proper storage, labelling and disposal of items. 

10. New Business 
a) February Meeting 
Gregg McClelland noted that, per the agenda, Jack Nancekivell will chair the February Administration committee meeting. 

b) Hope Menu 
Rod Coates said that Council has approved updates to the Memorial and Designated Gifts policy & procedure which provide guidance for managing designated gifts such as those on the Hope Menu. He asked the committee to consider how best to communicate this information to the congregation, and it was agreed to give this some thought and bring back to the next meeting. 

c) Stewardship Program 
Gregg McClelland asked whether there would be any additional follow-up to the fall 2017 stewardship program. Gord Dunbar said that there would be another program in the fall of 2018, lasting 5 weeks. A separate stewardship committee will be established and trained. A capital fund program will be considered as part of this program. 
d) Staff Reviews 
Gregg McClelland said that he had received a request from the M&P committee to do evaluations on staff associated with the Administration Committee. Rod Coates stated that the positions to be evaluated were the Custodian, Treasurer and Envelope Steward. Gregg said he would forward the online evaluation to the committee with suggestions to review it and bring for discuss at the February 27th meeting. 

e) Scottish Festival Team Room 
Ron Smith reported that there is a need for a coordinator for the Scottish Festival Tea Room in July. 

11. Gord’s Report 
Gord Dunbar reported that he had no additional items to discuss. 

The meeting adjourned at 11:45 AM. 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, February 27th, 10 AM 

_______________________________ __________________________________ 
Signature of Chair                                                   Signature of Secretary
